SANDHILL RIVER WATERSHED DISTRICT
November 23, 1957

This morning, Mr. Ofstedal, engineer for the Sand Hill Board, came to check on the progress of
the work on last slides. While we were talking, Charles Sheridan and Martin Braaten drove in, and just as
we were ready to go to inspect the work, L. W. Rulien drove in. After visiting a short time, Mr. Rulien left
and we went to make our inspection. We found that the drain had slid into the ditch and the operators
were trying to get it out of the mud. The board came to the conclusion that it was foolish to try to do
any more work under the present wet conditions, and asked Mr. Ofstedal to contact Art Johnson in
regard to same. Also to contact the game warden and have him remove some beaver dams in the

Kittleson Creek south of Highway 1. These were 6 or 7 dams and were holding a lot of water back.

N. J. Mjelde, Secretary



